
                 October 2019 
Dear Fellow Laborers in the Gospel, 

 We are thankful for the great summer God has given us here in 
Newfoundland. When we sent out our last letter, we were preparing for our Vacation 
Bible School. God blessed us with a high number of 43 children, almost double the 
number from last year. One young girl trusted Christ as her Saviour. We held the 
closing program for VBS during our Sunday morning service at the end of the week. 
A number of unsaved parents were in the service, and I had the opportunity to preach 
a clear Gospel message to them. We rejoice in the opportunities God has given us 
here to preach the Gospel. 

 After VBS, we attended our teen and family camp with the other churches 
from around Newfoundland. We praise the Lord that one teen girl and one adult man 
both trusted Christ as their Saviour during the week. Also, God did a work in the 
hearts of many of the young people attending. 

 My wife’s ministry to young mothers has begun again, and she has had the 
opportunity to speak to several of the ladies about the Lord. Also with the school year 
beginning, we started up our Bible study at the university again. I recently saw a 
statistic that there are 15,000 students at this campus. We are thankful for the 
opportunity to have a Bible study on a secular campus. Please pray for our efforts 
there and that God would send more students our way so we can impact them with the 
Gospel! 

 In August, another missionary family, the Northcutts, moved to the other end 
of the island of Newfoundland. They are working about 9 hours away from where we 
are. I was able to go over and help them move into their house. I am thankful also for 
the opportunity to preach at one of the churches there as well. 

 If you have followed along with our prayer letters, you know that we have 
been requesting prayer for our immigration. I am happy to report that God has 
answered those prayers and we have made some progress. We were given a provincial 
nomination in August! Then, we took that nomination and submitted it to the federal 
government, who now has to process that paperwork. This will take some time again, 
so please continue to pray that we would receive our permanent residency here in 
Canada. 

 We also have an exciting announcement to make: another little Minion will 
make his or her appearance in April! We are so grateful for each of you, and for the 
part you play in our ministry here through your prayers and support. We could not 
accomplish things for God here without your help. We trust that God will bless you 
are you are involved in helping to send the Gospel around the world! 

For the Gospel and His glory, 
Nate, Christy, Vera, Emma, and Ezra Minion
“To preach the Gospel in the Regions Beyond” 
2 Corinthians 10:16


